

"Just a few lines to express my heartfelt thanks to all you wonderful people who were involved in turning my 40th Ringing Anniversary into a most unforgettable event! Whaplode Church was the perfect venue, with a fine set of bells, great ringing, party atmosphere, delicious refreshments and, best of all, first rate company! It was deeply moving for me to see how many of you supported the evening, and for you all, including me, to listen to the highlights of my ringing career and to have a toast proposed, was just unbelievable! What a wonderful opportunity also to share memories, renew old acquaintancies, strengthen existing ones and make new ones! I feel privileged and deeply grateful to be a member of the Lincoln Diocesan Guild, and would like to thank you all sincerely, including for all the lovely cards and goodwill messages which I have received, all of which has made this a very special anniversary which I will treasure for the rest of my life." - Michael Slater







